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GENERALLY SPEAKING
The Annual General body Meeting was coming up and time, space and space time were in short supply as the executive commitee hawks started scouting for meeting grounds. Subramaniam hall was the first on the list as it had acquired the dubious status of  being the place where Loyolites had most fun in full suit. But venue hunting turned from easy to difficult to maddening as Subramaniam and Sree Mulam all were booked to their gills for the month.

Finally the small patch of secrecy that separates SMC from the girls at cotton hill was chosen as the venue.So, on the 23rd mystery and secrecy relaxed in the back seat while the Loyolites past, present and future with friends, wives and children took charge of the turf.

The MoC hummed, hawed, rechecked and reconfirmed his belief in himself before subjecting the audience to some introductory torture. He then requested, repeated and finally pleaded with the hectic socializers to step into the hallowed hall. Finally at 5:30 Fr.John Manipadam and the 1975 ISC and ICSE batches lit the lamp.

At this the audience leapt to their feet and  the school choir tasted first blood. The school song was sung with much enthu and hardly any lyrics after the first stanza, but it sounded as good as ever and the echoes were dispatched in clear ringing tones.

The president Mr.Sunil Gangadharan delivered his address and this was followed by the secretary Mr.Pradeep Kumar’s report. The treasurer Mr.L. Mohankumar came up next and presented a brief history of the numbers game for the year all neatly rounded off and coattails tucked in to the nearest hundredth place. The president made sure to ask the gathering to pass the report  and in this the audience cooperated wholeheartedly.

After the budget and the reports were exorcised the meeting moved onto awards, mementos and elections.

1993 ISC & 1991 SSLC / ICSE Batch ( NOBLES) was given the award for the “best batch”, considering their efforts in strengthening Alumni bonds thro the Website http://members.rediff.com/nobles.

1997 batch, headed by Joint Secretary Vive Krishnan bagged the prize for best turnout (singles), while 1974 batch topped in turnout with family. 

Mr.Jimmy Antony, founder secretary of the LOBA was presented with a memento for his contributions to the growth of the association.  

Mr. V.C. Jacob our staff representative till date was presented with a memento upon retirement from service.

Dr. Hareendran, 1990 batch, bagged the special lucky dip prize, which was sponsored by our secretary Mr. Pradeep Kumar.

 As the results were declared, oaths taken, officers installed, and felicitations offered, you could smell the impatience in the air. Since the people on the dais seemed to have a good nose for such matters the choir was summoned soon to coax the audience into the national anthem.

The audience was cleaved down the center and while one half commenced a hectic game of thumbola the other half went to check whether all the 100 pipers were playing that evening. A live band kept the audience entertained and masked the revelry at the back to acceptable levels. Teachers met students with broad smiles as they jogged down memory lanes to recall days long gone. Nostalgia condensed as tiny  droplets outside fine cut glasses.

After the dinner too much fellowship was beginning to take effect at the back and soon the ones who could make it to the front without safety nets added color and drawl to the lively antakshari which the wives had started.

The night yawned once again rustling the leaves at our patch of secrecy and it was time to move on. But reportedly many Loyolites had great difficulty in coming to terms with the eternal truth that you have to go home even after an AGM.

CHANGING OF THE GUARDS
Mr. Joy Thomas took charge as the new staff representative from Mr. V.C. Jacob who retired after years of meritorious service.

YOUTH FESTIVAL 
The youth festival was held on the 25th 26th and the 27th of July. In keeping pace with the times many new events were introduced. What didn’t change however was LOBA’s support, sponsoring twelve trophies which were awarded to the brightest talents which Loyola had to offer.

QUIZ @ LOYOLA
LOBA organized the annual Loyola inter school and inter house quiz competitions on the 14th and the 16th of November. The former which was conducted by Mr.Namboodiri manager, RBI had schools from all across the city vying for the top spot with the school team being eventually edged out by VSSC Central School. The OBA hopes that the school team will bring the cup back home the next year.

The inter house quiz was conducted by Anup N. (ISC 97). The Daniel Thomas memorial trophy went to GG House who prevailed after an engaging battle of wits.

BB CUP
According to the gospel of the school magazine chapter 31 verses 1 to 6, there is only one time in the year when each and every Loyolite comes under one roof to show his spirit to to alma mater. Yes it is the time when lung power is measured in shots converted and the battle cry as always is victory. This year there were 8 teams vying for the coveted Loyola Basketball Trophy. The home team was headed by Sanjay V of XI. But in the end one basket made all the difference as St.Josephs won the trophy as the score board read 53-51.

SPORTS DAY
It was on the 18th of November and the sportsmen in campus had the day all to themselves to show off their wares. But in terms of competition the tight fight was for the third place as AP house came first without any signs of a struggle.

As always the old boys were there to try their hands at the tug of war against the students of the school. The younger set of biceps finally prevailed. The Old boys however made amends for this when they bulldozed their way to a fine victory in OBA Vs School cricket match held in January.

SCHOOL DAY
January brought with it the new year and the school day. The chief guest for the day was    Mr.Alexander Jacob IPS. The Fr.Mathew Pulickal memorial trophy for the best all rounder went to the school leader Vishnu Dattan. The Satheesh Radhakrishnan memorial trophy for the best NCC cadet went to Maxmillan G.G.

The Loyolites put up a really colorful show for a full house. The school play true to tradition had the entire XI th standard participating but in never-before-seen costumes. The play was titled close encounters with the other kind;  ‘kind’ being a polite euphemism for sex.

LAFEST 2001
La Fest happened. This time on the 12th of July 2001 the Loyolites decided to enjoy themselves. New events were introduced, compering rehearsed and the exposed brickwork decorated in the auditorium. The chief guest for the opening ceremony was Mr. Alphons Kannanthanam. The contests were updated and quiz went high tech like never before.Dance-o-mania was given more than an hour so that all the schools got to dance to music similar to the delicate sound of thunder. Manianpilla Raju was the chief guest for the evening and in many ways made loyolites extremely proud of themselves.

St.Thomas residential school carried away the trophy in the absence of any serious competition.

ACCOLADES
Dr. Jyothindra Kumar (ISC ’71), our past president and well known orthodontist, was selected as the best doctor in the state.

Jayakrishnan U (ISC 2001) won the first rank in the state in the engineering entrance exams this year while his classmate Aravind A bagged the 14th rank. However, both of them are headed for the academic pastures of the Indian Institute of Technology.

TALES OUT OF SCHOOL
One of the burning issues doing the rounds in the school corridors last year was a change in the school uniform. A survey of the students found 71% were discontented with their black and white selves and wanted a dash of colour while the remaining 21% were vehemently opposed to any change in their dress code. Students were asked to give their opinions on a few selected choice of colours but the exercise stopped at that, for the students are back to their bipolar colours this year.

The new junior school block has been completed and classes began there this academic year( 2001-2002). While the exposed brickwork of Laurie Baker has made way for the more staid cement and paint finish, the original U- shape of the building has made way for a more geometrically correct form. The new structure has two floors in order to accommodate the extra classes now that a third division has begun in the Ist and Vth standards.

Those of you who had to leave school in the Xth standard for wanting to pursue a career in the Commerce stream can now rejoice as it is now being offered in the XIth standard.

Computers are catching on in a big way in school. Times have moved on from the much maligned and much abused twin 8086s to a spanking new fleet of Pentiums. The computers have had a Transfer of Residence from the tiny room next to the Museum/Xavier Hall to the Xavier Hall itself, entailing a change in nomenclature of the latter to Computer Room.

This years school magazine has devoted 16 pages to the OBA including a feature on Old boys and their Loyolite offspring. The section on the OBA was coordinated by Vivek Francis, son of Francis Roy Lean (ISC 68)

WELCOME TO THE FAMILY
LOBA felicitated the outgoing students of the school for the year 2000-01 on the 15th of June at a function held at Sutter hall. The function was preceded by the school award day ceremony. Our director, the school Vice Principal Fr. Joseph Edassery welcomed the gathering followed by the presidential address by Mr. Rajiv Varghese our Vice president. He invited the outgoing batch to join the OBA and take active part in its activities.

Our patron Fr. Varghese Anikuzhy , Principal addressed the students as did our treasurer Mr.Rajeev Madhavan. Aju G. John, Arun Sudheendran and     Rahul S. spoke representing the students. And our staff representative Mr.Joy Thomas spoke on behalf of the teachers. The vote of thanks was proposed by the secretary after which the meeting adjourned for high tea. 

SOUTH ZONE JESUIT ALUMNI CONFERENCE
The seventh south zonal Jesuit alumni conference was held on the 26th and 27th of January at the St.Joseph’s college campus Bangalore. Our director, secretary, vice president and the executive commitee members Mr.Jacob Mathan and Mr. Ramprakash represented LOBA. Fr.Edassery is currently the coordinator for the southern Jesuit province. Our Secretary presented a report on the activities of the Kerala province while the other members actively participated in the deliberations.

VOICE OF AMERICA
The LOBA US chapter held the LOBA-US Day in October last year at the residence of Dr. Stephen Joseph Puthumana in Maryland. Seventeen members and their families attended making it a thoroughly enjoyable gettogeher. They plan to make it an annual affair to be held on Columbus Day- the second Monday in October. Loyolites in the US,

make sure you don’t miss this one. Please contact our former Jt. Secretary Jacob Mathew (ICSE ’88) for details at jacobmathew007@hotmail.com.

NOBLES REUNION 2001
2001 marks the tenth anniversary of Ninety-One Batch Loyolites (NOBLES) leaving Loyola. Ajith Mathew's plush Hotel Residency Tower played host to yet another NOBLES Reunion on April 14. Twenty people came together for a funfilled evening. 


On registration, participants received a copy of the latest Nobles Directory - a compilation of addresses, email IDs and other details. From 6.30pm to 7.50pm, people trickled in and had a field day cracking jokes, exchanging light-hearted barbs, inquiring about 'missing' friends. Bimal
Mathew John's brother Benoy John (ICSE 1986) visited and spent some time with the group.

Deviating from the usual greeting-eating style, all sat together for a Group Session. On behalf of Nobles, the most distant participant Rennie Sreekumar (who had come from Bangalore) presented gifts to the newly wed. After a  mandatory 'passing the parcel' , Ashok R Chandran conducted a Nobles/Loyola  quiz modelled on 'Kaun Banega Crorepati'. Some of the Nobles took home discounts on the registration fees. The group celebrated Rennie Sreekumar's  birthday (it fell on the same day). Around 8.50pm, Nobles started  attacking the food with gusto. After eating and chatting for an hour, all  came together once again for a group photograph -- the first in ten years.  Amidst suggestions of coming together once in six months (not just once a  year), people left for their homes by 10.30pm. NOBLES Reunion 2001 was  organised by Ajith Mathew, Ajith Sojan, Ashok R Chandran and Sanjai Basheer.

Looking forward to reunion news from more batches

WEDDING BELLS
Pankajam,  daughter of S. N. Bhaskar Raja (1969 batch) got married to Prathap on 3rd September 2000. Interestingly, Bhaskar Raja was the first old boy of Loyola to get married as far as we know.

The daughter of C.K. Jinan, 1972 batch also got married in June 2001.
Narayanan PS (ICSE ’88) is getting engaged on August 16th at Chennai. He will be married this coming December in Trivandrum. He is currently working for Scope Marketing, a market research firm based in Delhi. He will be moving to Chennai shortly. You can convey your wishes to him at psn141@hotmail.com.

OBITUARY
One of our brethren, Jacob Verghese of the SSLC ’95 batch was tragically killed in a road accident last October. May his soul rest in peace.

ALUMNI NEWS
Mahesh Mathew and Gokul H (both ISC 1997) got through to the Indian Institute of Management, Ahmedabad.

Time seems to be ripe to start a Rotary chapter of LOBA. Our secretary has been elected as President of the Rotary Club of Kazhakuttom while Mr. K.S. Sharma (ICSE ’75) and Abraham Stephen assume the same mantles at the Rotary Club of Kowdiar and Ranny respectively. Philip Mathew ( ISC’74) takes over as secretary of the club at Pathanamthitta, while Sharath Chandran (’74 batch) is currently Asst. Governor and Chairman( District Projects) for the Rotary District 3210.

Looks like we have more District Governors in the making.

(Our President Sunil Gangadharan (ISC 1972) was the District Governor of Rotary International District 3210 during 1998-1999.)

Dr. Padmanabhan K(ICSE ’88) has passed his PG exams in flying colours, and is also the gold medallist in his batch. 

PennState University seems to be a hot favourite for Loyolites looking to do their M.S.

Currently home to Thomas George (ISC ’96), he is  to be joined by his classmate Lalu Prasad and Ganesh Ram N.( SSLC ’95).

Vinu Mathew Zachariah and Ramkumar K.G ( both ISC’97) are leaving for the Univ. Of West Virginia for higher studies.

Finally the NOBLES site gets some companionship- the ’88 batch has launched their official website. Check it out while your are crawling the web at http://88knights.8m.com
Sidharth Narayanan (ISC’96) writes in to say that he is currently working in Wipro Technologies, Bangalore. He reports that his batch had a get together in school in June.

Dr. Hareendran B.R (SSLC ’91) mails that he really enjoyed the AGM last year. We are sure he’ll be back this year.

The freshers .......
Membership Sl.No.
Membership Code
              Name
Exam passed from Loyola
Year of passing
Admitted on

796
A0079L
SRIRAM T. MONY
ISC
2000
12/07/2000

797
A0078L
SRIKANTH S.
ISC
2000
12/07/2000

798
A0077L
SREEJITH A.V.
ISC
2000
12/07/2000

799
A0033L
SURAJ PHILIP JACOB
SSLC
1998
12/07/2000

800
A0024L
PARTHASARATHY SHARMA
SSLC
1998
12/07/2000

801
A0068L
RADHISH RAJ R.
ISC
2000
18/07/2000

802
A0037L
TONY THOTTAM
SSLC
1998
18/07/2000

803
A2005L
ANISH M.
SSLC
2000
18/07/2000

804
74066L
SARAT CHANDRAN C.
ISCT
1974
18/07/2000

805
A2040L
VARUN S.
SSLC
2000
20/07/2000

806
97040L
JOSE HORMESE
SSLC
1995
04/08/2000

807
98030L
JINU KURIAN
ISC
1998
04/08/2000

808
81004L
ANISH MATHEW
ICSE
1981
04/08/2000

809
93058L
SAJIT KUMAR D.
SSLC
1991
04/08/2000

810
93052L
RATISH R. DR.
ISC
1993
04/08/2000

811
93065L
SREEJIT SREENIVAS
ISC
1993
04/08/2000

812
97003L
ABRAHAM GEORGE
ISC
1997
04/08/2000

813
98064L
SAJEEV V.K.
ISC
1998
04/08/2000

814
98085L
VISHNU V. GIRI
ISC
1998
04/08/2000

815
93062L
SHAMIER MARICKAR
ISC
1993
04/08/2000

816
A0028L
SABU B.M.
SSLC
1998
04/08/2000

817
98074L
SUJITH G.
SSLC
1996
27/10/2000

818
A0061L
KOSHY VARGHESE
ISC
2000
27/10/2000

819
A0055L
HARISH HARIDAS
ISC
2000
27/10/2000

820
A2041L
VIJAY BOSE
SSLC
2000
27/10/2000

821
95024L
GAUTHAM G. SUBRAMANIAN
ICSE
1993
27/10/2000

822
98013L
ARJUN G. NAGARAJAN
SSLC
1996
27/10/2000

823
A2017L
KIRAN MENON V.
SSLC
2000
27/10/2000

824
A2003L
ANAND E.S.
SSLC
2000
27/10/2000

825
A0052L
GANESH P.K.
ISC
2000
27/10/2000

826
A0042L
AJAI R. KRISHNAN
ISC
2000
27/10/2000

827
A0004L
AJAY J. PRAKASH
SSLC
1998
27/10/2000

828
95079L
SHAN GEO MATHEW
ISC
1995
27/10/2000

829
A0063L
MAHESH B. PANICKER
ISC
2000
10/01/2001

830
86065L
SUDHEER A.S.
SSLC
1986
10/01/2001

831
88064L
SURESH A.S.
SSLC
1988
10/01/2001

832
93061L
SATHEESH A.S.
SSLC
1991
10/01/2001

833
A2006L
ANISH P. PRASAD
SSLC
2000
10/01/2001

834
A2030L
SABARI S.
SSLC
2000
10/01/2001

835
82038L
RAGHUNATH R.
SSLC
1982
27/04/2001

836
94049L
NARAYAN G.
SSLC
1992
27/04/2001

837
A2007L
ANWAR VARGHESE
SSLC
2000
27/04/2001

838
A2018L
KIRAN PRINCE
SSLC
2000
27/04/2001

839
A0006L
ANOOP THOMAS
ISC
2000
27/04/2001

840
89009L
BAIJU JOHN THOMAS, DR.
ICSE
1989
27/04/2001

841
A2009L
BOBIN MANUEL JOSE
SSLC
2000
27/04/2001

842
A0057L
JOBIN MATHEW JOSE
ISC
2000
27/04/2001

843
94052L
NIRMAL GOVIND
ISC
1994
12/06/2001

844
A2023L
MANU SHANKAR V.
SSLC
2000
12/06/2001

845
A2013L
JASEEM I.
SSLC
2000
12/06/2001

846
A0066L
PARAG KUMAR JANA
ISC
2000
12/06/2001

847
97010L
ANOOP S. KUMAR
ICSE
1995
12/06/2001

848
98052L
PRAKASH GOPAN V.
ISC
1998
12/06/2001

849
A2080L
SREENATH SOMANATH
ICSE
2000
12/07/2001

850
A1073L
SABARINADHAN K.S.
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

851
A1053L
BENO EWALD J.
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

852
A1054L
CHRISTOPHE MANSHOVEN
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

853
A1056L
GANESH KRISHNAMURTHY
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

854
A1064L
NITIN P.
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

855
A1075L
SAJITH V.
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

856
A1085L
VIVEK CHACKO
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

857
A1058L
JAYAKRISHNAN U.
ISC
2001
12/07/2001

 Please quote your Membership Sl. No. and/or Membership Code in all correspondence







